
 

 
 
 
 
      For additional information, please contact Superintendent Keith Pain at 815.469.9103 
 

 

In personnel matters, the Board: 
• accepted the letter of retirement of Superintendent Keith Pain effective on June 30, 2011; 
• approved to increase both half-time social worker positions at Arbury Hills School and 

Frankfort Square School to full time beginning in the 2011-2012 school year; 
• approved to increase both half-time counselor positions at Summit Hill Jr. High School and 

at Walker School to full time beginning in the 2011-2012 school year; 
• employed Joanne Madonia and Heather Marcinkowski as counselors and Maria Bullion as a 

social worker for the 2011-2012 school year. 
 
 

In other matters, the Board: 
 recognized the following students as exemplary: Arbury Hills School  4th grader Abigail 

Remblake; Frankfort Square School 4th grader Trent Hein; Mary Drew School 4th grader  
Mario Brcik; Indian Trail School 4th grader Carter Sheehan; Dr. Julian Rogus School 2nd 
grader Nicholas Sytsma; Walker School 6th grader Marijana Savic; and Summit Hill Junior 
High 8th grader Samantha Krainik; 

 approved a cleaning service contract; and 
 renewed the District’s contract for health insurance through the Educational Benefit 

Cooperative for FY 2011-2014. 
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